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	New Emergency Service Alert on metro.net Homepage

On Tuesday, January 27, 2009, we launched a new feature on our website to alert riders when significant unscheduled delays occur on Metro Rail. 

This new website feature will be updated directly from Rail Operations when service delays reach 20 minutes or more.   The ticker alert will display multiple alerts simultaneously, if necessary.  This web service also meets ADA Compliance standards in two ways: It pauses when online users mouse over the message and there is an explicit alert link that customers can click on to view details of each emergency alert at a glance.

This project came to light particularly after the recent earthquakes, fires and floods. It also has become more pressing after several rail-related accidents. It is the result of joint efforts from Rail Operations, ITS and Communications. 
Car-free Fridays Campaign
Today, Metro’s Bicycle Club joined the Los Angeles County Bicycle Coalition to kick off “Car-Free Fridays,” a new campaign that encourages L.A. commuters to leave their car at home and commute by bicycle one Friday per month.  L.A. City Council President Eric Garcetti joined approximately 70 bicycle riders on a ride starting at the Hollywood/Western Metro Red Line Station and ending at City Hall.  Media Relations staff promoted bike to transit commuting at the event.  Numerous media covered the inaugural bike ride, including KTLA 5, KABC 7, Fox 11, KFWB and Downtown News, with stories expected to run today and tomorrow.

Media Inquiry on Metro Light Rail Train Barriers
Today, the Los Angeles Times inquired regarding Metro’s pilot light rail barrier program, in light of a recent Metro Blue Line fatality that occurred earlier this week. Metro Rail staff told the reporter that the pilot barrier program began last summer to explore ways to protect patrons on the platform from getting into the areas where the trains are coupled together. The reporter was told that the pilot project is taking place on the Metro Gold Line at four stations including Union Station, Lincoln Heights, Del Mar and Lake Avenue. The reporter was also told that earlier this week following the accident, I instructed Metro Rail staff to begin the process of installing these rail car barriers on all light rail station platforms. A story may run over the weekend.

Procurement Postings for Next Week
IFB for LRV Carbon Strips

Procurement will issue an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Light Rail Vehicle (LRV) Carbon Strips.  The procurement process blackout is expected to run from February 8 through March 19, 2009.

Carbon Strips are mounted on the railcar pantograph to transfer electrical power from the overhead power line to the rail car.  Carbon Strips are consumable items that have to be replaced when they reach a certain wear tolerance.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Sherri Jackson, Procurement Planning Administrator at (213) 922-1025.

IFB for Capacitors for P200 LRV’s

Procurement will issue an IFB next week to procure Capacitors for the Siemens P2000 LRV.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 2 through April 23, 2009.

The Capacitors are being procured for the maintenance of Metro’s light rail vehicle fleet.  Replenishing the stock for these inventory items will ensure that maintenance is performed on time and inventory is available when needed.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Juelene Close, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1066.

IFB for Demolition of Transportation Building and Installation of Yard Lighting at Division 9

Procurement will issue and IFB next week for the Demolition of Transportation Building and Installation of Yard Lighting at Division 9.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 3 through April 28, 2009.  

This project is for the demolition and removal of an existing one-story masonry building including wall footings, foundations, utilities, and the installation of yard lighting.  This work is being procured because a new Transportation Building was built and the demolition of the old building will allow for additional parking and lighting.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Deneise Glover, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7302.

RFP for Benefits Consulting Services
Procurement will issue a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure Benefits Consulting Services.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 5 through May 11, 2009.

The current five-year contract for Metro/PTSC health and welfare benefits consulting services will expire on June 30, 2009, and must therefore be re-competed for another five-year period.  The level of expertise required for these services is not available in-house and must be competitively procured from outside sources.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Robert Vasquez, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1044.

IFB for PMP Bus Filters Phase II

Procurement has issued an IFB to procure Preventative Maintenance Program (PMP) Bus Filters Phase II.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 30 through May 30, 2009.

These filters will replenish the inventory and ensure that maintenance is performed on time and the inventory is available when needed.  Having a contract will keep Metro from paying a higher price and ensure availability at a fixed price.  The PMP filters are used in the preventative maintenance program to change filters by the maintenance schedule for each bus.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.

IFB for Replacement of HVAC units
Procurement has issued an IFB to procure contractor services for the replacement of Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning (HVAC) units at various facilities (Division 1, 2, 10, MSSC and Location 29).  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 28 through April 22, 2009. 

The purpose of this project is to remove and replace existing HVAC units at these six facilities.  Replacement is required due to the age of these units (over 25 years), inefficient operations, and the necessity for constant maintenance and repairs.  
Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Leo Lopez, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213)-922-3675.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be out of the office.  I will be returning to the office on Monday, February 9, 2009. 

During my absence, Carolyn Flowers, Chief Operations Officer will act on my behalf with full signature authority.  She can be reached at (213) 922-2170.

If you need to reach someone from my office, please call (213) 922-6888.
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